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 On Saturday, July 31st I had the honor and privilege to represent our church at 
the Community Build Project open house in Port Townsend where they are building 
some more tiny homes to be placed on some property acquired by Bayside Housing 
and Services in Port Townsend.  I had been asked to speak regarding our experience 
as the host church for Peter’s Place which, if you don’t already know, is on our church 
property.  It was a great turnout and I’d like to share what I spoke about with those in 
attendance.  

Essentially, I said the following:  I started out by saying that our church had the honor 
and distinction of hosting Jefferson County’s first, and hopefully not last, tiny home 
village. .  We were first because of a law that makes it easier for churches to   
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Pastor’s Pen 

(Continued from page 1) 

to use their property for such projects in that we aren’t subject to a lot of bureaucratic red tape and onerous per-

mitting.  I qualified that remark by noting that we did not meet any county resistance and that Commissioner 

Greg Brotherton was instrumental in serving as a go-between for the project.  I then told the crowd that Peter’s 

Place has been up and running now for seven months which drew a loud round of applause.  I told them that our 

experience with our new neighbors has been great and that through our three mission rooms we have gotten to 

know our neighbors as people as many of them come over on Saturday mornings to look for items that they may 

need, and if we don’t have it, we’ll get it.  As an aside, earlier in the day I gave a resident a sheet of particle board 

that Don Olsen had cut down to fit his bed giving his mattress better support than the slats.  I even delivered it.  

In any event, in meeting those needs we’ve come to know them as people and they’ve come to know us as Chris-

tians, and hopefully not the kind that give organized religion a bad name, which drew a few guffaws.  I told the 

crowd that we value their friendship because it matters.  It matters to them, and it matters to us.  That led into 

my telling them about our SODS mission effort, you know: Somebody Oughta Do Something, Be that Somebody.  

At that point I asked them to consider what they could do.  I told them that if they go to church, they should ask 

their pastor what they are doing to help the community, and if they aren’t doing anything, why not?  I then said 

that if they didn’t go to church then maybe they could encourage the groups to which they belong to get involved 

in some way.  And I told them that every two years someone is running for County Commissioner or City Council 

and that they should let these candidates that the homeless crisis matters.  I closed by telling them that the very 

fact that they were present told me that they were somebodies who wanted to do something, and that if they 

stepped forward and volunteered to do anything they would become POTS: Part Of The Solution because what-

ever they did, mattered. 

Before I could get away, Judy Alexander who organized the event and worked tirelessly on Peter’s Place 
presented me with a nice card that said: Dear Scott, you and your church congregation have played such a KEY 
role in our community efforts to provide housing-secure space to BE, to our unsheltered folks.  By being a “front 
runner” in providing shelter to our most vulnerable, and giving a very clear example of the loving intentions of the 
Community Build Project volunteers, you have greatly assisted in the effort to gain governmental support for real-
izing the importance of safe housing for everyone.  I truly believe your willingness to host the Peter’s Place village 
has helped immensely in turning the tide of public opinion towards support for our vulnerable citizens.  Thank you 
a million times-Judy on behalf of the Community Build Project volunteers!   

I can’t say it enough, what we do as a church in this community matters, 
and sometimes it matters more than we will ever know.  Thank you so much for 
being the loving and caring congregation that you are and for allowing me to be 
your pastor.  I’ve done a lot in my lifetime, and I can say, without reservation, that 
this has been the most rewarding and fruitful.  I’m having a hard time keeping my 
hat on, but I’ll share this one last thing with you.  Before the program began, I was 
visiting with Gary Keister, who is the owner of Bayside Housing and Services, and I 
jokingly told him that I’m the guy that knows a guy when it comes to getting 
things.  He said: “No, you are that guy.”  So now we have “that” church and “that” 
guy.  I am so excited about whatever it is that the Holy Spirit has planned for us I 
can hardly contain myself.  It truly is great to be a part of the solution when you 
see how much it matters. 

Faithfully “that“ guy, 

Scott 
“that” guy 
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              UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

 

 

       September 2 – 10:00 a.m. at the Church        

 

 

 

        

                                 

It’s hard to believe that we’re more than half way through 2021 . After being physically apart for over a year and 
having some of our more recent meetings via Zoom, we are ready to gather together again unless the Covid situa-
tion worsens and we need to make more adjustments. 

 

So - Save the Date - September 2nd - we will meet at the church at 10:00 a.m. Marcy Wootan will be leading a pro-
gram on Community Building which is a fun opportunity to get to know each other a little better. Due to local and 
UMC Conference guidelines, we will still have some restrictions e.g. masks and distancing as we do for church ser-
vice. 

 

For those who are comfortable doing so, we will plan to have a lunch following the meeting. Bring a sack lunch and 
we can share some fellowship time. This could change by September as the situation warrants. There may be some 
of you who are not yet comfortable with having a meal at the church and we  will certainly understand your not par-
ticipating in the lunch gathering. 

 

 Our October program will be on the local Backpack Program that we support, in November we'll have our 

annual lunch out and in December we'll be decorating the church Christmas tree as well as having a 

wonderful music program. Please join us as you are able. 

 

Looking forward to our September meeting and hoping to see you there. 
 

By Diane Jensen 
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We  the members of CUMC and our on-line attendees greatly appreciate the lovely altar flower arrangements which   
are provided by our talented  members.  These beautiful flowers  make our  worship service  a “special time”  with 
the Lord. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recent  Altar Flowers 

Photos by Scott Rosekrans 
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The Dignity and Etiquette of Giving 

 by Jean Holtz 

I was in Mexico many years ago with a Missionary Program.  Our missionary work was to teach 
English Language classes and to make house to house visits to try and determine who, in the Village, might need 
medical care.  Many of the homes we visited were thatched huts with dirt floors.  In visiting one such home the 
mother of the family who had invited me inside, had one rustic wooden chair in her home.  The woman rushed 
to where she had some hanging clothes, selected one which was very pretty and put the dress over the seat of 
the chair.  The woman indicated that she wanted me to sit down.  It was a dilemma for me.  I didn’t want to sit 
on her dress but I sensed that if I didn’t I would offend this proud woman.  I sat down and she stood while we 
talked.  I was humbled by her generosity to me.  She gave me her one chair and her best dress to sit on the rus-
tic chair.  Sharing with me the best of what she had was a lesson in the dignity of giving that has stayed with me 
to this day. 
 
Once I started working with the CUMC General Store, as we like to call it, life gave me yet another opportunity 
to remember that noble woman in Mexico.  When I give, I try to give and receive with the same dignity she 
showed me.  Neither the giver nor the receiver should feel “better than” or “less than”.  Each of us deserves to 
receive and should give the respect that all God’s creations need. 
 
Our store visitors are people, our brothers and sisters, not “those poor souls”.  I think some of those souls are in 
better shape than my soul. We try to keep in mind that we do not serve “the poor”, “the homeless” or “the low 
income”.  We serve human beings.  Calling poor persons “the unfortunate” objectifies people and makes them 
less human.   When people come to our store we want them to enjoy the visit and to have fun.  We try to re-
member their names and the food or type of items they like.  We try hard not to make our visitors feel “grateful 
to us” but rather, grateful to be alive.  We try to give them the best of what we have. 
 
That brings me to the “etiquette of giving”.  Etiquette is based in being thoughtful toward others. When you re-
ceive a less than thoughtful gift from a loved one or friend you question how they really feel about you.  Be as-
sured, I am not talking about the expense of the gift.  Well, when you give or donate something to our store we 
ask is that you be thoughtful about your “gifts”.  Sharing with our brothers and sisters is not just an opportunity 
to clean out your food pantry of those “less than thoughtful gifts” you got at Christmas or your birthday.  Most 
of our population don’t eat those exotic foods you got in Christmas boxes last December or they may be on 
medically restricted diets.  Many of our store customers live in tiny homes, their cars, their RV’s or in tents.  
They don’t have space for large food cans of soup or 5 pounds bags of flour or sugar.  Smaller, individually 
wrapped food which is easy to open and easy to heat are the best items to donate. 
 
 
 Continued on page 6 
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Our motto at the Store is “we won’t give anyone food, clothing, bedding or camp gear that we wouldn’t eat or 
use ourselves”.  That’s why we sort all the food, clothing, bedding and gear that comes in.  We cull out the soiled 
clothes, the muddy or worn down shoes, the rusty or out of date cans of food, the stained bedding, etc.  Yes, 
some of the food & items come in that way.   We most appreciate it when you ask us what our store needs.   We 
can advise you if we have room for your donation or if it might be better for you to go to Goodwill or some other 
collection place.  We most appreciate it when you ask us ahead of time “can your store use this?”  You can email 
us at  donate.cumc@gmail.com   One of us will get back to you as soon as we can. 
 
The volume of visitors at the store is picking up over time.  The volunteers’ time is really meant to be spent 
greeting and helping the customers. When we have to spend time sorting volumes of clothes we have less time 
to spend with the people who come for our help.  Please understand that when we say we are full and can’t take 
any more of this or that, we really mean that we are full, as in having no more room to put anything.  Trust us 
when we say we will let you know when we need certain foods, clothes, shoes or bedding.  At the present time 
we are full with most foods, clothes, and bedding.   
 
The things the store needs right now are, (and this is all we need): 
Food:  Cans of canned meats such as beef, chicken, port, spam  (we do not need tuna) 
            Cans of chili with meat. 
Clothes:  Small to medium size women summer tees or tops 
Bedding:  Twin size sheets and blankets 
Camping Gear:  Tents, sleeping bags, sleeping mats, camping chairs 
 
Places where you can donate your goods at this time are:  (always call before you go) 
Goodwill – Port Townsend 
Habitat For Humanity Stores – Port Townsend & Quilcene 
Dove House – Port Townsend 
The Homeless Shelter at the American Legion in Port Townsend 
 
We are very grateful for the wonderful generosity of our donors in the Tri-Area.  You are simply the best! 
 
 

Continued from page 5 

mailto:donate.cumc@gmail.com


 7 

 

 



 8 

 

 



 9 

 

CUMC supports three local organizations: OlyCAP, Tri-Area Food Bank and 

ECHHO. We donate a minimum of $100 each month to one of these three 

organizations in addition to donations collected from membership. In 2019 

CUMC will begin donating $100 each month to UMCOR as well to aid in 

natural disaster relief efforts. Following is the donation schedule for 2019 and 

the total amount donated each month: 

   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

January:  ECHHO  $ 300.00 

February:   Food Bank    $ 200.00 

March:       OlyCAP $ 500.00 

April:         ECHHO $ 500.00 

May:        Food Bank  $ 500.00 

June:         OlyCAP $500.00  

July:  ECHHO $360.00 

August  Food Bank $ 

September OlyCAP $  

October  ECHHO $ 

November Food Bank $ 

December OlyCAP $ 

 

 

FINANCE REPORT 

By Larry Jensen 

                                                                     
2021 year to 

date 07/31/21                                                                                                                                       

Income $72,223.15 

 
Pledges & Identi-
fiable Donors $57,687.15 
 Other Income $14,536.00 

   

Expenses $75,317.87 
 Apportionments $10,157.26 

 
Local Program 
Ministry $8,439.47 

 
Operation Ex-
penses $28,594.05 

 
Personnel Ex-
penses $28,127.09 

   

Deficit -$3,094.72 
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August 2021 

BIRTHDAYS HOSPITALITY OUR PRAYERS 

   12  Marcy Wootan 
   18  Beth Rothenborg    
   19  Pat Chase 
   25  Teresa Rosekrans 
   31        Jim Dodd 
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 For the homeless, 
the hungry and the 
unemployed. 

 For Peace on Earth!  

 For wisdom for our 
leaders. 

 For employment for 
people  struggling 
to find meaningful 
work. 

  For Healing and 
provisions for those 
who are suffering 
with  COVID-19. 

 For protection of 
the medical front-
line workers who 
are caring for 
patients with COVID
-19. 

 

GREETERS 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
LITURGISTS 

COMMUNION SERVERS 

COUNTERS 

USHERS 

August 1 
2 Sam 11:26-12:13a, 
Ps  51 1-12 
Eph 4:1-16 
John 6:24-35 

August 8 
2 Sam 18:5-9, 31-33 
Ps  130 
Eph 4:25-5:2 
John 6:35, 41-51 

August 15 
1 Kings 2:10-12;3:3-14 
Ps 111 
Eph 5:15-20 
John 6:51-58 

August 22 
1 Kings 8:(1,6, 10-11)
Ps  84 
Eph 6:10-20 
John 6:56-69 

August 29 
Song 2:8-13 
Ps 45:1-2,6-9 
James 1:17-27 
Mark 7:1-8, 14-15 

JUNE LECTIONARY READINGS 
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Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 1165 

Physical Address:  130 Church Lane 

Port Hadlock, WA 98339 

Phone: 360.385.1579 

Church office email: cumc@olympus.net  

Open Hearts   Open Doors   Open Minds 

Community United Methodist Church 

Scott Rosekrans, Pastor 

Email:  pastorscottrosekrans@gmail.com 

 

Pastor’s Office Hours:   

10 am - 3 pm, Monday & Wednesday  

10 am - 6 pm, Tuesday 

Web Site:  www.HadlockChurch.com 

Church Office Hours: 

10am - 2pm, Tuesday -  Friday 

Learning Circle:      9:00am 

Sunday Worship:  10:00 am 

Sunday School:      10:15 am 

Fellowship Time:   11:15 am 

 

 Listen and Learn 

By Anne Cetas  

 James 1:19–27  

On one side of the street a homeowner displays in his yard a giant blow-up bald eagle draped in a US 
flag. A big truck sits in the driveway. Its side window features a painted flag and the back bumper is 
covered with patriotic stickers. Directly across the street in a neighbor’s yard are signs that highlight 
the slogans for current social justice issues in the news. 

Are the people in these homes feuding or friends? we might wonder. Is it possible that both families are 
believers in Jesus? God calls us to live out the words of James 1:19: “Everyone should be quick to lis-
ten, slow to speak and slow to become angry.” Too often we stubbornly hold on to our opinions and 
aren’t willing to consider what others are thinking. Matthew Henry’s Commentary has this to say: “We 
should be swift to hear reason and truth on all sides, and be slow to speak . . . and, when we do speak, 
there should be nothing of wrath.” 

Someone has said, “Learning requires listening.” The practical words from God in the book of James 

can only be accomplished if we’re filled with God’s loving Spirit and choose to respect others. He’s will-

ing to help us make changes in our hearts and attitudes. Are we open to listen and learn? 

July 14th, 2021  

https://ourdailybread.ca/listen-and-learn-2/
https://ourdailybread.ca/author/anncetas/
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=James+1%3A19%E2%80%9327
https://biblia.com/bible/niv/James%201.19

